

## Spirit Committee Meeting

June 9, 2021

This special meeting of the Spirit Committee was called to order at 2:33 p.m. Present were Chairman Carl McEntarffer, Committee members Chris Barber, Lorelee McKee, and Kevin Williams. Committee member Janet Avery arrived at 2:36 p.m. Annie Dovenmuehler, and Will Ritter were excused. Also present were City Clerk Bernadette Coderniz and Secretary Katie Elliott. Community members were Paul Johnson and Greg Dodson.

### **Approval of June 2, 2021 minutes (Action Item)**

Mr. Barber made a motion to approve the June 2, 2021 minutes.

Second to the motion by Ms. McKee, and carried.

Unanimous “ayes”

### **Discussion- 4<sup>th</sup> of July Freedom Fest (Action Item):**

Upon inquiry from Mr. Johnson, the event at the park goes from 3:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. with set up starting around 11:00 a.m. Mr. Dodson stated he has four acts lined up and went over the lineup with the committee. Spike Coggins, folk music; Illest\*Lyricists (Joey Bravo), hip hop; Special Reserve; and possibly Happy Cat. Discussion was held on the time line for the music, national anthem singer, other possible bands, and budget for bands. Mr. Dodson stated he would be providing the sound system and they have the beer trailer reserved. Chairman McEntarffer stated he will get the tables from the fair grounds and has some extra tables from the parks, if needed. Discussion was held on the vendors participating in the event. Mr. Barber stated he spoke with the Jerome Print Shop; logo's need to be provided to Ms. Elliott by Thursday so she can get them to Helen for the banner. Ms. Coderniz stated when she spoke with Deya, Deya was worried they would not have very many non-food vendors. Discussion was held on non-food vendors. Ms. Coderniz also spoke with Kira Capps. Ms. Capps will be selling concessions at the high school before the fireworks, and Ms. Coderniz inquired if the committee wanted to play music during the fireworks. Discussion was held on music and the fireworks company. Ms. Coderniz stated she still has not heard back from the fireworks company as they still need to provide documents. Ms. Coderniz stated she rented 10 canopies from Aracely's and inquired if the commission wanted to rent a bounce house or see if a vendor still wanted to come. Discussion was held on a bounce house. Committee decided to see if a vendor wanted to bring a bounce house but they would still reserve one from Aracely's just in case. Ms. Coderniz went over the layout of the park for the committee. Discussion was held on the road closure. Ms. Elliott stated she would reach out to Mike Hensley from the Street Department regarding the traffic pattern for the road closure. Ms. Coderniz pointed out that the sponsorship form stated a banner would be displayed on the stage for those that donated \$1000 or more although vendors that have donated \$500 have also been allowed to also display their banner. She wanted to bring it to the commission's attention if they wanted to do something different for those that donate \$1000. Discussion was held but no decision was made.

### **Citizens Correspondence and Issues**

None

**Discussion Period**

**Staff Reports**

None

**Setting Next Meeting Date**

Next committee meeting will be June 16<sup>th</sup>, 2021 @ 2:30 p.m.

**Adjournment**

There being no further discussion, Chairman Carl McEntarffer closed this special meeting at 3:18 p.m.

---

Carl McEntarffer, Chairman

---

Katie Elliott, Secretary